The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Minutes of the Board Meeting of August 28, 2007

The meeting was called to order by President Bob Rosenbaum at 10:35 AM. Board members present were Stan Richards, Bob Frank, Todd Dempsey, Bill Stell and (non-voting liaison member) Bob Hahne. Also present was Scott Mills, President of McLean Rotary Club. 

The minutes of the July 10 Board meeting were approved as presented.

Treasurer Bob Frank presented the annual financial report, which was the subject of much discussion about minor details. Stan Richards agreed to summarize the differences expressed, and submit them to Bob Frank for inclusion in future reports. This report was accepted as presented.

It was noted that the replacement of Anne Vandemark , recently resigned, would be addressed by a Club Board meeting after today’s Rotary meeting.

After a careful review of the elements of the financial report, it was agreed that the target amount available for grant in this fiscal year would be $9,500., representing 5% of the adjusted Endowment year-end total.

Rotary Club President Scott presented a proposal for the Foundation to support the Club’s “Picture a Better World” project (copy attached). There ensued a long discussion of the various aspects or the program, including the assignment of the profits from the sale of scarves and cards, the assignment of tax deduction to purchasers, etc. The resulting resolution confirmed:


1. We endorse the project, subject to the resolution of details to be worked out by consultations among Scott, Bob Frank, Bob Hahne and Todd;


2. Authorized the establishment of a bank account in the project name:


3. Agreed to set up a designated fund to accommodate this project.

After calling the next stated meeting for October 30,  2007, the meeting was adjourned at 11:50 AM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Stell, Secretary 

